
 

County of Ventura 
AUDITOR-CONTROLLER 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 To: Don R. Hansen, Assistant Treasurer-Tax Collector Date:  September 15, 2010 
 
 From: Christine L. Cohen 
 
 Subject: FOLLOW-UP AUDIT OF TREASURER-TAX COLLECTOR OPERATIONS 

 
 
The follow-up audit has been completed of Treasurer-Tax Collector (TTC) operations to evaluate the TTC’s 
progress on implementing the 20 recommendations from the prior audit performed by Thompson, Cobb, 
Bazilio & Associates, PC (TCBA), as presented to the Board of Supervisors on October 9, 2007.  This 
follow-up audit was conducted by TCBA, as commissioned by the Auditor-Controller.  The follow-up audit 
report is attached for your reference. 
 
The follow-up audit disclosed that the TTC has made improvements since the prior audit in 2007.  
Specifically, of the 20 recommendations in the prior audit report, 10 were fully implemented, 8 were partially 
implemented, and 2 had not been implemented.   
 
The follow-up audit resulted in eight recommendations restated or revised from the prior audit, two of which 
the TTC does not intend to implement.  For the six recommendations that the TTC plans to implement, 
corrective action is planned to be completed by January 2012. 
 
We appreciate the cooperation and assistance extended by you and your staff during this follow-up audit. 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Honorable Kathy Long, Chair, Board of Supervisors 
 Honorable Linda Parks, Vice Chair, Board of Supervisors 
 Honorable Steve Bennett, Board of Supervisors 
 Honorable Peter C. Foy, Board of Supervisors 
 Honorable John C. Zaragoza, Board of Supervisors 
 Marty Robinson, County Executive Officer  
































































